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We are sharing the following due to the number of individual inquiries we have received inquiring about 
our current policy on masks in our schools. Additional information can be found at 
marylandpublicschools.org and on the HCPS COVID Resources FAQ at 
https://www.hcps.org/covidresources/. 
 
The Board of Education of Harford County follows Maryland State Department of Education (MSDE) 
guidelines on mask wearing in schools. In their latest update, MSDE provided the following: 

At each monthly meeting, the State Board reviews current COVID-19 metrics in the State to assess the 
need for the continuation of the regulation; the next review will occur at the next State Board meeting 
on February 22, 2022. As a transition to ultimately lifting the face covering requirement, these research-
based off ramps allow local superintendents and school boards to unilaterally lift the requirement as 
follows: 

1. If at least 80 percent of the county population in the county where the schools are located is 
fully vaccinated, as reported by MDH. 

2. The local superintendent may lift the face covering requirement for a school facility or facilities 
after a principal or designated school official verifies that 80 percent of the school staff and 
students in the school facility have been fully vaccinated. 

3. The local superintendent may lift the face covering requirement in schools if the county has 
sustained 14 consecutive days of moderate or low transmission rate of COVID-19 cases, as 
reported by the CDC. 

Harford County Public Schools does not currently meet any of the “off ramps” listed above. We continue 
to follow these guidelines and will provide updates as they become available.  

https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fnews.maryland.gov%2Fmsde%2Fstate-board-of-education-issues-statement-on-statewide-face-covering-requirement-in-schools%2F&data=04%7C01%7CStephanie.Wall%40hcps.org%7Cb19b8c1b9b7a43ceffc608d9efe440b9%7Cc1f6ac536b774db594724f104eeac96a%7C0%7C0%7C637804585888557770%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=tMUvp2Nelv%2BJXx04mjfSxLntoPy3qGyN0tNzrlEM10U%3D&reserved=0
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.hcps.org%2Fcovidresources%2F&data=04%7C01%7CStephanie.Wall%40hcps.org%7Cb19b8c1b9b7a43ceffc608d9efe440b9%7Cc1f6ac536b774db594724f104eeac96a%7C0%7C0%7C637804585888557770%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=N%2FcJKxXW8Q9LZXjlJNdcOa%2FwdeO%2B3ox5yG8LErOkmcw%3D&reserved=0

